
CAW meeting Tue 2 March 2010 Mon Ami cafe, 8 Bond St 

Meeting 

Start: 2 March, 2010 - 18:00 - 19:30  

NEW VENUE - Mon Ami cafe, 8 Bond Street 

6 - 7.30pm 

Attendees: Illona Keenan, Tom Halliburton, Jane Halliburton, Chris Watson (Civic 

Trust), Pat Morgan, Frank Pearson, Robin, Craig Lucerna, Janie Cool, Paul Bruce, 

Julian Boorman, Christina Bellis (Apologies Alastair Smith) 

 

 

Agenda 
1. Go By Bike Day Bebrief 

600-700 people 

Thanks to all those gems who started at 5.30am (eek) 

Thanks to all those volunteers who helped before, on and after the event – your 

ongoing contributions would be greatly appreciated!!! 

 

Good things 

Not having a bank was a good idea and the bike music worked well 

New venue worked well – Wellington Waterfront people were fantastic! 

Zero waste event 

 

Things to do better 

Need more than one bike mechanic (thanks to Julian for getting the lovely boy who 

did come!!) 

CAW Dr Bike stand needs replacing! 

More advertising of the zero waste thing needed to inform participants that everything 

is compostable 

 

Things still to do 

CB to write brief report, sponsorship thank you letters, invoice for phone calls, 

finalise accounts so that her fee can be arranged  CB to action 

Inputting email addresses into Friends of CAW:  PM, CB, TH, JB kindly volunteered 

to enter addresses in the spreadsheet that IK has sent them.  The thordon quay people 

have to be informed of the consultation asap.  PM, CB, TH and JB to action 

IK to email Alan with previous waterfront share space issues and any additional 

share space info. 
 

2. Love to Roll 
Fantastic event 150 attended.  Thanks to all those involved 

 

 

3. Greater Wellington Bikeability workshops 
These were successful.  Thanks to those who volunteers to take them – more money 

for CAW to do things with.  PM to send invoicing details to JC 

 

 

4. Thorndon Quay Wellington  
City Council is proposing parking changes on Thorndon Quay to improve safety 

for cyclists.  Deadline 23 March 2010 



http://www.wellington.govt.nz/haveyoursay/publicinput/thorndon-parking.html  

 

PM and Claire Pascoe (? – please) to put draft submission on CAW website for 

comment 

IK to send info and links to people that have signed up (old petition and GBBD 

emails) 
 

5. Bikes on Trains 
Was mentioned at the Regional active transport forum – bike will be allowed off peak 

only however hopefully more than 2 

It is coming up at GW transport and access committee before August 

PM talked to Wayne Hastings at GW there is no formal review of bikes on trains 

policy. 

CAW needs to advocate for a number of things:  With the aim of approaching issue 

from a point of negotiations 

Definitions of peak time: eg contra flow ok, shortest time possible, availability of 

cycle specific trains within peak time, folding bikes are ok 

 

6. Upcoming submission 

a. Basin Reserve –  

NZTA consultations opening soon (march)– need to have this on the agenda 

b. Lower speed limits – island bay and kilbirnie 
IK to do submission – opens 8 March 

IK to email JB for previous submissions 

c. Annual Plans – to be discussed in April meeting  

 

7. CAW website  

PM to update meeting location – although we need a new location! 
 

8. update from CAN 

CAN have released a press release about Safer Journeys 

http://can.org.nz/media/2010/safer-journeys-welcomed-by-cyclists  

Check out Japanese bike imports – updated on CAW website when available 

CP to work with Wellington Girls College for bike to school workshop 

 

9. Workshop for bus drivers 

IK to contact SK @ GW to find out where this is at 

 

10. Horokiwi to Ngauranga cycle track 

Robin raised that Pronto hires tractors that would fit down the cycle path to sweep it– 

all that is needed is a sweeper and bucket. 

IK rang the Wellington City Council 499 4444 they are to authority responsible for 

this and should be contacted with respect to this 

 


